NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLANNING COMMISSION
7 p.m. on Wednesday, November 20, 2013
Swanton Town Office
1 Academy Street
Swanton, Vermont 05488

Pursuant to Title 24, Sections 4441 and 4442, Vermont Statutes Annotated, the Swanton Planning Commission will hold a public hearing at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 20, 2013 at the Swanton Town Office, 1 Academy Street, to receive public comment and to consider for recommendation for adoption, proposed changes to the Swanton Zoning Bylaws and Subdivision Regulations. 
The regulations affect the Southern Growth District (SG) and the Southern Growth District-Core Overlay District (SGO).  The Planning Commission will consider a proposal to combine both districts into the Southern Growth District and to amend the permitted uses and conditional uses in the Southern Growth District by adding new uses and by deleting or changing several existing uses or requirements including deletion of the requirement that “all new developments within the Southern Growth District-Core Overlay District shall be served by municipal water and sewer.”
The purposes of the zoning and subdivision regulations are to provide for orderly community growth, to further the purposes established in Section 4302 of the Act, and to implement the “Swanton Town and Village Municipal Plan”  adopted by the Joint Legislative Body on August 31, 2010.  
Following this scheduled public hearing on the proposed changes, the Swanton Planning Commission may take action to approve, deny, or propose additional changes to the Swanton Zoning Bylaws and Subdivision Regulations before forwarding them to the Joint Legislative Body for review at a public hearing and possible adoption.  

Copies of the proposed changes are available at the Town Clerk’s Office and the Office of the Zoning Administrator.  Questions may be directed to Ronald F. Kilburn, Zoning Administrative Officer by phone at (802) 868-3325 or by emailing at swanza@swantonvermont.org. Under the NOTICES button in the left column of the Town’s website, a copy of the proposed changes may be viewed at www.townofswantonvermont.weebly.com . 

